

## St. Benedict's Student Center and Priory

Box 203
Twin Falls, Idaho 83301
Phone 208-734-2327

January 22, 1976

Dear Don and Evelyn:

I am finally getting around to acknowledging your beautiful presence and presents. It has been a busy week or weeks lately and consequently I never did get around to saying thanks for Christmas and thanks for my birthday. You are very generous not only to me but to all the people here at the Priory, those in the Inquiry class, whoever you come into contact with. It is an honor to have you here. Don is famous in his own field so it is a special plum for me to have the privile ge of baptizing him. I've been meaning to stop out at your place on Tuesdays on my sick call run but always seem to have things pressing at home. That is why I haven't been coming. As soon as you get well I drop you. Other people get sick. As the Lord said, the poor and the sick you will always have with you. I am just grateful to God for health and hope to move around visiting the sick as long as He gives me the strength. Great vocation and a great life.

Love,

Fr. Cormo, OSB